United States Department of the Interior

BUREAU OF SAFETY AND ENVIRONMENTAL ENFORCEMENT
PACIFIC OCS REGION
770 Paseo Camarillo. 2nd Floor

Camarillo, CA 93010-6064

July 31, 2014
Memorandum

To: Joan R. Barminski
Regional Supervisor, Office of Strategic Resources
Bureau of Ocean Energy Management

From: Nabil F. Masri MM rich——

Regional Supervisor, Office of Field Operations
Bureau of Safety and Environmental Enforcement

Subject: Development and Production Plan Revision, ExxonMobil Offshore Power
System, Reliability-B Project, Phase 2, Santa Ynez Unit

By memorandum received on July 11, 2014, the Bureau of Ocean Energy Management
requested the Bureau of Safety and Environmental Enforcement (BSEE) to conduct a technical
assessment of ExxonMobil’s proposed revision to its Santa Ynez Unit Development and
Production Plan (DPP). The DPP revision describes activities associated with the Offshore
Power System Reliability-B project, Phase 2.

The BSEE’s technical assessment of ExxonMobil’s proposed DPP revision determined
that the technical aspects of the plan are based on sound engineering principles.

Thank you for the opportunity to review this proposed DPP revision. If you have any
questions, you can contact me at (805) 389-7581 or Ms. Theresa Bell at (805) 389-7554.

cc: Mr. Jaron Ming, RD, BSEE, POCSR
Ms. Ellen Aronson, RD, BOEM, POCSR
Mr. Kenneth Seeley, REO, BSEE, POCSR
Ms. Lisa Gentry, BOEM, POCSR



